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ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

Sunday 3rd February 2008

Venue: Colchester Institute (TBC)
3.00pm following 53-12 Cyclo-Cross

AGENDA

Note:  The meeting is open to all first claim members of a club affiliated to the British Cycling Federation and registered in the Eastern Region Division or private members of the Federation residing in the Eastern Division.  Each registered club is entitled to 2 delegates and only those delegates and private members are entitled to vote at the AGM.

1
Apologies for absence: to receive apologies for absence. 

2
Minutes of the 2007 AGM held 4th February 2007:  to agree the minutes as a true record of the meeting.  (Aavailable on the Eastern Cyclo Cross Association Web Site)
3
Matters arising from minutes:  to raise any matters arising from the 2007 minutes

4
Chairman’s Report:  Chris Gooch


5
Treasurer’s Report:  Neil Pears
6
Eastern Cross League Report: Tim Butler
7.
Coaching Co-ordinator’s report:  Bob Hayward

8.        Youth Development Report:  Mark Wyer

	9.
	Election of officers:
	Present holder
	Proposed

	
	Chairman

Secretary

League Co-ordinator

Events Co-ordinator 

Coaching Co-ordinator

Youth Development Officer 

Junior Team Manager 

Women’s Team Manager 

Press Secretary

Riders Representative (two):
Committee Members

Treasurer:
	Chris Gooch

David Triggs

Tim Butler

Amanda Cook

Bob Hayward
Mark Wyer

New Post

New Post

Stuart Chatting New Post

Steve Grimwood Dave Copland

Neil Pears

	Chris Gooch

David Triggs

Tim Butler

Amanda Cook

Bob Hayward
Mark Wyer
Carl Thompson Shaun Aldous
Stuart Chatting Shaun Aldous Steve Grimwood Dave Copland
Neil Pears


10.     
Proposals 
(a) From Ben Paton: To purchase a large digital clock (like those used at running events) to be sited at start/finish line and count down or up race time.

(b) From the Committee: That the Prize Fund be re-structured recognise the greater number of Vets, Women and likely Juniors in 08/09. The intention of the Committee is to enable riders to claim the maximum prize allocated to any category e.g. a Junior winning an event to be awarded first prize assuming this is greater than the prize for first Junior but to retain the principle of one rider one award.  The new scheme would avoid the situation where if two juniors get 1st and 2nd overall, the 2nd junior wins nothing.  This could also be applied if an U14 wins the youth race. To do this it is recommended that the Committee be authorised to consider and implement a revised prize fund based upon the available finances and these principles in time for the start of the 08/09 Cross Season.
(c) From the Committee: That the entry fees for Members of the ECCA League for the 08/09 season be as follows:
Seniors, Vets and Women
£10
Juniors



£8
Youth



£5
U12



Free
That a £2 surcharge be added to the above entry fees for all non-league Members except under 12s who retain free entry.
(d) From Steve Grimwood: That the number of League events be limited to a maximum with no league events to be held on the weekends of National Championships, National Trophy and Inter-Area Team Championships. That delegation be given to the Committee to establish the maximum number of league events. 


(e) From Robert Hunt: That an additional award be established for young riders in memory of Robert’s Grandfather Ron Hunt he passed away recently. This will assist in recognizing Ron’s contribution to the Eastern league.

(f) From David Triggs. That the end of season prize presentation be held after the final cyclo-cross event in the first week of February with the AGM being brought forward to after penultimate event at the end of January. This will encourage attendance for the last event of the season and will avoid the Madison/prize presentation being held the first weekend of the half term holidays. 
11.
Proposals for the British Cyclo-Cross Commission Annual Conference:

(a)
The Committee proposes that Ian Poole and Chris Gooch be appointed as members of the British Cyclo-Cross Commission.
(b)
That the formula of how the national gridding is calculated be published on the British Cycling Web Site.
12.

To elect Eastern Cyclo-Cross Association delegates for the Commission Annual Conference at Kegworth, Leicestershire on Saturday 23rd February 2008 at the Kegworth Hotel, Kegworth, close to junction 24 of the M1-12:30 pm. Proposals required by 4th Feb 08. Proposed delegates: Steve Grimwood and Mark Wyer.
The Association is entitled to 6 delegates who must be full members of the British Cycling Federation [Ian Poole and Chris Gooch, as members of the Commission, cannot be delegates.] 
13.

Future Plans, Next Season and Open Forum.

Any proposals for the AGM should be submitted to the Secretary by no later than Sunday 20th January 2008.
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Secretary: David Triggs email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:david@dtriggs.wanadoo.co.uk" ��david@dtriggs.wanadoo.co.uk�


Telephone 01206 571614
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